

In reply please quote: 2694002

15 OCT 2014

Level 18 State Law Building 50 Ann Street Brisbane 4000 GPO Box 149 Brisbane Queensland 4001 Australia Telephone +61 7 3247 9068 Facsimile +61 7 3221 4352 Email attorney@ministerial.qld.gov.au

Ms Dianne Linnane Vice President Queensland Industrial Relations Commission GPO Box 373 BRISBANE QLD 4001

Dear Vice President

I refer to my Request pursuant to section 140C(1) of the *Industrial Relations Act 1999* regarding award modernisation.

I vary the Request, insofar as the modern award for Health Professionals (including dentists and health practitioners) as described at Schedule 1(a) of the Request, is to be made on or before the 17 October 2014.

I trust this advice assists you in meeting the Government's priority for completing the award modernisation process by 31 December 2015. Should you wish to discuss the matter further please contact Mr David Fraser, Chief of Staff and Principal Adviser on (07) 3719 7400.

Yours sincerely

JARROD BLEIJIE MP

Attorney-General and Minister for Justice